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The appearance of students enrolled in the School of Pharmacy and Health 

Professions (SPAHP) is expected to project a professional image for the School. The 
following recommendations are intended to promote a professional and productive 
learning environment for students in the classroom. A dress code for special events, 
laboratories, and clinical experiences may be established by the School, an individual 
program, or an individual instructor. Instructors/programs may request specific dress on 
specific occasions, so please abide by the dress code on said days. Overall, these are 
general guidelines to be conducive to learning. 

 
If a student has any questions about certain aspects of the SPAHP Dress Code, 

they should contact the Assistant Dean of Student Affairs in the Office of Academic and 
Student Affairs.  
 
General: In general, casual and appropriate clothing and shoes are recommended for 
didactic learning. Clothing should still be appropriate for everyone in the classroom 
setting.  

Tops:  
● Appropriate tops: t-shirts, polos, athletic shirts  
● Not appropriate: tube tops, crop tops, or tops revealing body parts  
● No t-shirts with offensive language or inappropriate logos  

 
Pants/shorts:  

● Appropriate: leggings, athletic shorts, joggers, khakis, jeans without/minimal 
holes 

● Not appropriate: pajama pants or sweatpants  
 

Shoes:  
● Sneakers  
● Boots 
● Sandals 

 
Business Casual  

● Slacks, khakis, dresses or skirts that are of appropriate length  
● Creighton polo, dress shirt, blouse 
● Close-toed dress shoes, sandals when appropriate, etc.  



● See program specific pictures for more guidance on what to wear in clinical 
settings  

Miscellaneous  
● No hats during exams 
● Fingernails should be short enough to do program specific duties 

○ Acrylic nails are not recommended  
○ Nail polish is permitted  

● Tattoos are permitted but must not be offensive 


